June 5, 2019
Subject: HURRICANE PRECAUTIONS

Whenever we get threatened by a hurricane, the most serious question always asked is “Should I evacuate my condo unit?”  We cannot advise you specifically what to do, but we can give you some “food for thought.”  If a formal Hurricane Warning is issued, the Tequesta Village Government Plan calls for the entire Village to evacuate. This is a recommendation. It is not mandatory. There are fundamentally four areas of concern.


One is flooding.  When you consider how much water accumulates on our walkways during heavy thunderstorms, it is easy to speculate that with 8, 10, or even 12 inches of possible rain from a hurricane or tropical storm, rain water flooding could occur in some first floor units.


Also, we have the tidal flooding problem that worries the Village authorities. Our Village is surrounded by water on three sides.  Re: flooding, the calculations are based on worse case conditions--the possibility of a hurricane coming ashore directly at Jupiter Inlet, a full moon, and at a high tide.  Under these worst conditions, the calculations show no tidal flooding in our property from a Category I or II hurricane (wind of up to 110 mph). A Category III hurricane (winds for 111 to 130 mph) would cause minor tidal flooding, from the river, on the western parts of our property.  A Category IV or V hurricane (winds above 130 mph) would (under the worst case conditions, above) cause tidal flooding of our entire property.  This would not be life-threatening, perhaps a foot of water, but very difficult to forecast.  Certainly, every first floor resident or owner need be aware of the flooding possibilities and certainly should carry flood insurance.


Another area of concern is possible structural damage.  The quality of your hurricane shutters which is your responsibility is a major factor

The third area of concern is loss of electricity.  Power was lost here for several days after Hurricane Irma.  This could be mitigated somewhat by proper preparations.  But, no electricity for several days, or even more in the event of a more severe hurricane, could be very unpleasant. We ask all residents that go away for the summer to PLEASE EMPTY YOUR REFRIGERATOR OF ALL FOOD. Do not expect your Building Representative to do this. Your Building Representative is not responsible for you or your unit. 


For evacuation, you basically have two choices.  First, go to the local shelters as soon as they announce them to be open.  If you wait, they may be filled-up.  Second, leave the area.  If you choose to leave, once again, go early. If you feel you may need assistance, pre-registration is required for the call the Division of Emergency Management, Special Needs Shelter of Palm Beach County, call at 561-712-6400.  

For more information on hurricane preparedness please visit the Village of Tequesta website at www.tequesta.org. On the top of the page there will be a link that says “I’d Like To”. Hit that link then click on “Hurricane Information”. You can also visit www.MMA-FL.com and visit their Storm Center page for more information on how to plan for a storm. Let’s all be prepared and stay safe!
Please stop by the office if you would like a copy of our Hurricane Precautions/Planning guidelines.
Thank you,  
Board of Directors
